
Please note that Councillor Jeff Harris has issued a further update 
to his series of bulletins on the Health Emergency. You can see the 
series on the TWRA web site here:

http://www.tadworthwaltonra.co.uk/

In addition to the news in Jeff’s article I have seen an email from 
Councillor Ashford indicating that green waste collections may 
restart in the last week of June. It is always best to keep an eye 
on the appropriate Council web pages to see the most up to date 
information.

Our local Community Support Team is currently averaging only two or 
three new requests for help per week from isolating households in 
Tadworth & Walton. We are still providing ongoing support to over 
seventy local households and will continue to do so as long as we 
are needed. Our local volunteers can be accessed via Mo Atkins 
(07799 136894) for Walton-on-the-Hill and via my own number (01737 
350452) for Tadworth or via Revd. Tim Astin (01737 813152) if you 
cannot get through to either of us or if you wish to offer yourself 
as a volunteer.

I participated in a Zoom meeting organised by Reigate & Banstead 
Council to bring together local groups working to alleviate the 
emergency. The head teacher from Shawley Community Primary School 
told us that about 50% of Reception and 75% of the children from 
years 1 and 6 had returned to the school. They are currently working 
in groups of about 15 and assigned a fixed team from the staff who 
do not move between groups. This is working well at the moment but 
accommodation space will be an issue before all the classes could 
return and, even if that is resolved, there would also have to be 
additional staff if the groups stay at just 15 pupils.

During the meeting we also discussed the problem that quite a few 
isolating households do not have access to the internet which is now 
so important for ordering food supplies or even applying for 
government support. Council staff mentioned a scheme for lending 
isolating households an IT device with an associated link to the 
internet together with telephone support from volunteers with IT 
skills. This scheme was originally targeted at those with a 
disability but may now be extended to those isolating as directed by 
the government. The device is typically lent for 6 months. Please 
contact me if you are interested.

I attach the Surrey & Sussex Police newsletter relating to frauds 
and scams. Please be very wary and on the lookout for scam calls at 
the moment. The Government’s new “Track and Trace” initiative is 
being exploited by scammers who claim they are phoning on behalf of 
the government and then try to get your personal and bank account 
details, for example, by claiming that you have been in the vicinity 
of an infected person and need to pay to have a COVID-19 test.

A resident has advised me of a drone being flown in such a way that 
it could take pictures through house windows in the vicinity of 



Downs Way. It is actually an offence to fly a camera equipped drone 
in this manner and the matter has been reported to the Police. They 
have assigned a reference number P20124589, so if you see any other 
instances of a drone being flown in a similarly illegal or dangerous 
way (drones can cause a horse to bolt) please quote this reference 
number when reporting to the Police.

There has been some talk on social media about the possibility of a 
“Black Lives Matter” demonstration on Epsom Downs on Friday 12th 
June at about 4pm. This event may or may not happen and the weather 
forecast is not good but you may need to allow for the possibility 
of extra activity at local railway stations and some disruption to 
normal recreational use of the downs.

Kingswood, Walton & Tadworth Horticultural Society normally have 
their Gardeners Delight event at this time of year with an 
opportunity to tour some of their members’ gardens in exchange for a 
single £6 fee. They have been developing some virtual tours which 
they hope to have available on their web site www.kwthortsoc.co.uk 
from June 20th together with an indication of when real tours might 
be possible.

Finally I am pleased to be able to tell you that two swans and three 
cygnets have recently arrived on Walton’s Mere Pond. Both the TWRA 
and Walton Forum have been involved in trying to achieve the return 
of swans but, if indeed these swans do stay, then the most credit 
should probably go to retired Councillor Vic Broad who was 
instrumental in having a wooden island constructed to make the pond 
more attractive to them.

Keep well

Mike Fox June 2020

Chair Surrey Neighbourhood Watch

01737 350452


